Draft NAM Statement to the Special Session of the Board of Governors of the IAEA, Tuesday, 9 August, 3.00 pm at the Vienna International Centre, Vienna, Austria



Madam Chairman,



1.              I have the honour to make this statement on behalf of the Vienna Chapter of the Non-Aligned Movement (NAM).



2.              NAM reiterates the basic and inalienable right of all member states to develop atomic energy for peaceful purposes.



3.              While NAM fully supports the efforts towards non-proliferation of weapons of mass destruction, NAM maintains the principled position that non-proliferation and peaceful uses of nuclear technology should be addressed in a balanced and non-discriminatory manner.



4.              NAM would like to emphasize that it is fundamental to make a clear distinction between legal obligations of member states to their respective safeguards agreements and their voluntary commitments, which is required to ensure that voluntary commitments of member states will not be turned into legal safeguards obligations. NAM is of the view that if these two issues are not clearly distinguished, it implies that member states could be penalized for not adhering to their voluntary commitments.



5.              NAM recalls that the suspension of Iran’s enrichment and reprocessing activities as a voluntary and non-legally binding confidence building measure and it should not be interpreted in any way as inhibiting or restricting the inalienable right of member states to develop atomic energy for peaceful purposes.



6.              NAM commends the role played by Member States including E3/EU to foster an environment of cooperation to find an amicable solution to this issue. In this regard, NAM appreciates all initiatives including that of South Africa.



7.              Emphasizing the central role of the IAEA, Nam expresses its full confidence in the professionalism and impartiality of the IAEA led by Dr. Mohamed ElBaradei. In this regard, it strongly believes that all issues of safeguards and verification including that of Iran should be resolved solely within the framework of the IAEA and based on technical grounds.



8.              NAM notes the substantive progress that was being made in resolving the outstanding issues and is optimistic that the few remaining questions should be resolved with the proactive cooperation of Iran and the IAEA. NAM is of the view that this special session of the Board of Governors at this juncture should contribute towards arriving at a fair and just solution consistent with the provisions of Iran’s rights and obligations under the NPT safeguards agreement.



9.              NAM believes that all problems should be resolved through dialogue and peaceful means. In this regard, it calls on E 3/EU and Iran to continue with their dialogues with a view to achieving a mutually acceptable long term agreement.



10.          I thank you Madam Chairperson.

